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Mr David Mason
Director Disability Rights policy

Australian Human Rights Commission 

17 July 2009

Dear Mr Mason
Re: Temporary Exemption to the  Australian Subscription Television and Radio Association (ASTRA) regarding captioning of television programs.
We are concerned about the discriminatory affect of the proposed exemption. 

It is estimated that 3.55 million Australians currently have some form of hearing loss. This number is expected to increase, partly due to the ageing of the population.. Captioning assists people who have hearing impairments to understand the content of television and DVDs.
  It is our position that captioning of television programs should be encouraged in order to promote social inclusion.

The exemption application is vague to say the least and it is concerning that the application makes achievement of targets subject to ‘best endeavours. ‘ Further, of greatest concern to DDLC is the fact that the Basic subscription package gives a consumer access to around only 17% of the programming that has captions. In order to gain access to the remaining captioned programs, the consumer has to pay an additional amount to access channels. .  DDLC considers this to be discriminatory. 

We are opposed to this exemption.  DDLC supports the Deafness Forum’s call for negotiations between the deafness sector and subscription television industry to before any exemptions are granted.  

Yours Sincerely
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Fiona Given 

Joanna Shulman
Policy Officer

Principal Solicitor 

�� Media Access Australia,  http://www.mediaaccess.org.au/index.php?option=com_content&view=article&id=1&Itemid=2





